TOWN OF GREENWOOD SEPTEMBER 2021
NEWSLETTER

BACK ;
TO 5c¢HOOL!

The Woodbridge School District is back in session starting September 7%. Please be aware of
students walking to bus stops and to school throughout each school day.

Learn and obey the school bus laws, as well as, the “flashing signal light system” that school
bus drivers use to alert motorists of pending actions:

-Yellow flashing lights indicate the bus is preparing to stop to load or unload children.
Motorists should slow down and be prepared to stop their vehicles.

-Red flashing lights and extended stop arms indicate the bus has stopped and children are
getting on or off. Matorists MUST stop their vehicles and wait until the red lights stop
flashing, the extended stop-arm is withdrawn, and the bus begins moving before they can
start driving again.

PLEASE READ:

Sussex County became responsible for the sewer
services previously provided by the Town on July
15t. By now you should have received your sewer
quarterly bill from Sussex County (due Sept.

30m). If you have any questions
regarding your sewer bill, you
will need to call Sussex County
@ 302-855-7871.

In observation of Labor Day, Town Hall
offices will be closed Monday, Sept. 6.




THIS
‘%%o\m
CALENDARL

IMPORTANT DATES

s LABOR DAY: SEPTEMBER 6

s UPCOMING TOWN COUNCIL
MEETING: SEPTEMBER 8™ @
6:30pm

e FARMER’S MARKET: SEPTEMBER 11
@ 9am-Ipm

WEHTE

Join us in welcoming several new
businesses, both located on West Market
Street:

Café Tamburelli's - under new
management with the same great Italian
menu and a few hew country specials!

Greenwood Treasure Trove - Antigue shop
with eclectic items from various
booths/dealers. Come in and shop around!

SATURDAY - SEPTEMBER 11"
FARMER’S MARKET 9am - 1pm @
Town Hall Parking Lot

Don’t forget to come out and support
our local crafters, food vendors
(including baked goods, jams, jellies,
honey and BBQ), flower and vegetable
gardeners.

COMMUNITY HEALTH & SAFETY DAY
The library will be hosting the first Community Health &
Safety Day on Saturday, September 18" from 9 am -
noon. This eventis free, and their goal is to raise
awareness and offer resources to the public regarding
physical & mental health and safety for all. Some
events will be a Bike Rodeo, Free Dental Screening and
Car Seat Inspections, along with representatives from
the Greenwood Fire Dept., the Greenwood Police Dept.
and Sussex County EMS. For further information,
please go to www.greenwood.lib.de.us.

September is National Preparedness
Month!

This presents an opportunity to make sure your
family is prepared for disasters that could
potentially affect our community or your
household. Itis better to be prepared now so you
can take action when it is needed. The Dept. of
Homeland Security has great resources on their
website at www.ready.gov.

CODE ENFORCEMENT

The Town'’s Ordinances are enforceable by our
newly appointed Code Enforcement Officer.
Violations such as grass height, yard waste,
untagged or inoperable vehicles, unlicensed
contractors, dilapidated buildings and/or homes
without “911” addresses could result in fees and/or
fines. Our Ordinances are available for review on
our website under “Government”.

Follow us on Facebook and all council minutes/town announcements can be found on the Town website

www.greenwood.delaware.gov




